# General Board Meeting March 13th, 2022



Mike Previti

President

Jeff Morris
Vice President

**Mike Bongiorno** 

Treasurer

Don Burbach

Secretary

**Tara Rooney** 

Registrar

Mark Eykyn

James Chubb

Boys Travel Coordinator

Mary Lancaster

**Intramural Coordinator** 

Will Batenic

Micro Coordinator

Jared Rosenberg

**Girls Travel Coordinator** 

Marketing Coordinator

MEETING BEGAN AT 7:38, at Rec Center. All were present with the exception of James and Will

Mike Previti, Club President, reported the following:

- Motion to approve the minutes, Motion from Mary, Jeff 1st and Jared 2nd. All Approved.
- Wanted to thank everyone for coming, I understand the inconvenience but it is important to attend.
   Attendance leads to voting rights and the information discussed here applies to all teams and can answer questions you may have.
- In regards to the yellow card rule changes, the league is making the necessary changes to discourage verbal abuse.
- Turf field, it is my understanding that the fields are out to bid. However it appears very unlikely that the project will receive approval, there is some discussion of overhauling the fields. However nothing has been approved and this is talk. No access to HS fields.

Jeff Morris, Club Vice President, reported the following:

- Trainers began, so far it seems like no issues.
- Looking for feedback on tryouts. I would like one night of tryouts. Tryouts would be for 90 minutes, if someone cannot make it we will be willing to work with them. Looking for trainers to focus evaluations on new players, we know our current players.
- A question was raised by Kristen in regards to U9 going to U10. It appears there will be two teams, Kristen will reserve the right as the current coach to make determinations.

Jared Rosenberg, Marketing Coordinator, reported the following:

 Please send me pictures from games, practices or team celebrations. SJGSL is sharing FB posts, this will help to feature the club within SJGSL.

Mark Eykyn, Girls Travel Coordinator, reported the following:

 Weather is causing scheduling havoc. All games need to be rescheduled within 2 weeks, this does not mean the game needs to be played within 2 weeks, scheduled only. Please reach out to me with rescheduling questions.

# General Board Meeting March 13th, 2022

#### Mike Bongiorno, Club Treasurer, Reported the following:

• When ref fee checks were cut 1 referee was credited for 7V7 and 9V9. It seems there have been 2 or 3 refs per game, this means your checks will be short. Please contact me so I can fund additional ref fees.

Club's current balance for January is \$110,604.04 as of February 28, 2023

Beginning Balance = \$100,816.63

Total Deposits = \$15,267.35

Total Payments = \$5,479.44

Ending Checking Account Balance = \$110,604.04

Beginning Balance for GOC = \$81.20

Total Deposits for GOC = \$0

Total Payments for GOC = \$0

Ending Balance for GOC = \$81.20

Liability Accounts (Included in checking balance)

Girls Travel Team's Account = \$ 13682.62

Boy's Travel Team's Account = \$12935.03

Scholarships = \$ 2,637.50

### Tara Rooney, Club Registrar, Reported the following:

- Spring Registration is closed. 415 players registered, players were waitlisted.
- Travel is ready to go, and will open April 1st.

### Don Burbach, Club Secretary, reported the following:

Nothing to report

Mary Lancaster, Intramural Coordinator, Reported the following:

- Asked for a motion to approve a club expense in the amount of \$3,843.43 for jerseys. Jeff Motion, Jared 1st and Don 2nd. All approved
- Had coaches meeting on 3/6, 13 coaches participated.
- For Will, he is currently looking for one more coach, trainer request on Friday nights. Mike B first, Jared 2nd, all approved.

Meeting Ended at 8:04

Minutes taken as heard by Don Burbach